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11 January 2023
Hon Sihle Zikala 

MEC COGTA
KZN

Honourable MEC
 
I know you are well aware of the ongoing infrastructure failures in eThekwini. I am not only referring to the sewerage crisis, but also a worsening situation with water and electricity provision. The return of load-shedding to the metro has, as predicted by the metro, led to an almost complete collapse of the electricity grid, leaving residents without power for days on end.
 
I want to specifically bring to your attention the situation in Phoenix and surrounds. This area has been under water rationing since the April 2022 floods due to the serious damage to the main water lines, a problem Umgeni water has reportedly been working on, but since April the situation has actually worsened, with the periods without water getting longer and longer, and the metro not sticking to the times as communicated. This has meant that large parts of Phoenix only get 4 to 5 hours of water per day. There are also not sufficient water tankers being supplied by the Metro to alleviate the problem.
 
To make matters worse, power outages are increasing, not only in Phoenix, but also all over the Metro, as it seems the electricity grid in the department is collapsing. As one example, Verulam was left without electricity for 10 days recently, a situation I am sure you would agree is unacceptable.
 
The final straw is however that it seems that the Metro totally shut down over the holiday period. There was a shortage of contractors, so the periods to fix infrastructure failures took much longer than it should have. There was also a total lack of communication from the Metro. Residents could not get through to the Metro to report faults, and no or insufficient feedback was given to residents. Even Councillors, elected to represent the residents, struggled to get hold of officials, or get any feedback from the Metro on these ongoing serious problems.
 
Honourable MEC, we have to be honest – eThekwini is a failing Metro, and the residents, in the townships, suburbs and rural areas, are all suffering because of it. I am therefore calling upon you to please, through COGTA, urgently intervene. It is becoming abundantly clear that the Metro, on its own, is unable to deal with the serious infrastructure failures it is facing. It is of utmost importance that COGTA intervenes before there is nothing left to save!
 
We also ask that you take all political parties in the Legislature, and the people of eThekwini, into your confidence, and inform us of the true severity of the problem, and on what steps will be taken to rectify it. If eThekwini fails, KZN fails, so let us work together, Honourable MEC, to save the Metro and our Province. 
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